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Mr. Paul Riedesel 
Denver Community Noise Program Investigator III 
Department of Public Health & Environment 
101 W. Colfax Ave, Suite 800 
Denver, CO 80202  
Phone: 720-865-5410; Cell: 303-916-7967 
Email: paul.riedesel@denvergov.org 
 
Mr. Riedesel, 
 
Per the October 20, 2022, Order of the Board of Public Health and Environment, the following is the 
Weekly Report for BPHE Docket Number 22-29:  

a) the list of Residential Neighborhood Organizations (RNOs) receiving notifications; 
Drilling has not started.  Required notifications were previously sent to:  Kendra Black, Denver 
Councilwoman District 4; John Inzina of Strong Denver, and Loretta Koehler of Inter-Neighborhood 
Cooperation.  Copies of the December 30, 2022, letters were attached to the previous weekly 
report. 
 

b) a copy of the notification sent to the RNOs; 
See Item a).  Drilling has not started.  Onsite work during the week of the Jan 2 through Jan 8 
included the installation of the sound wall and two monitoring stations, bringing the rig and 
equipment to the site, and installation of the surface conductor.  All work was done during daytime 
hours.  The upcoming week (Jan 9 through Jan 15) includes setup of the rig and equipment, and 
start-up and conditioning of the drilling mud system.  The 24-hour drilling operations are scheduled 
to begin this Wednesday, January 11th and should end by February 1st.  Copies of the December 
30, 2022, RNO letters were attached to the previous weekly report. 
 

c) a list of the households eligible for hotel vouchers; 
None for the period of Jan 2 through Jan 8.  Drilling has not started.  Soundwall has been installed. 
 

d) a list of the eligible households that used hotel vouchers; 
Not Applicable.  See Item c).  Soundwall has been installed. 
 

e) a copy of the hotel vouchers offered to eligible households; 
Not Applicable.  See Item c). 
 

f) the BMPs utilized during nightly operations; 
Drilling has not started.  The soundwall was installed this week (between Jan 4 – Jan 7). 

 
g) all documentation noted and set forth in Condition 6; 

None for the period of Jan 2 through Jan 8.  Drilling has not started. 
 

h) written copies of all complaints received, and responses given by the applicant. 
None for the period of Jan 2 through Jan 8. 
 

Please let me know if you have any questions or comments. 
Sincerely, 

 
Goldsmith Metropolitan District 
Randy Gabriel, PE 
Director of Engineering 


